

Chat Transcript: Proposed Legislative Changes for the FDLP Webinar

01/28/21

from Mary Jo Heacock to All Participants:

Hello all!

from Kelly Seifert to All Participants:

Tip: In order to hear the presentation, you will need to connect your audio by either dialing in on the phone or by connecting through your computer speakers. To connect, click "Audio" at the top and then "Audio conference." The pop up box will give you the two options to connect. Follow the instructions in the box.

from Holly Chambers to Host, Presenter & Panelists:

Just to triple check - this will be recorded and the slides will be available? Thanks.

from Kelly Seifert to All Participants:

Hi Holly, Yes this is being recorded and you will have access to both slides and video

from James Jacobs to All Participants:

LOVED MoCat!!

from Kelly Seifert to All Participants:

The recording of this webinar, along with the slides, will be emailed to all attendees and will also be available via the FDLP Academy Training Repository.

from Lawana Gladney to All Participants:

Thank you

from James Jacobs to All Participants:

The things I'm most interested in strengthening are: rewording of "fugitive", expanding the FDLP scope, and strengthening the wording about exec agencies working w GPO to build the national collection.

from Aimee Quinn to All Participants:

I agree James, but I want "permanent public access" enshrined in law.

from Aimee Quinn to All Participants:

I think that will be on my tombstone ;-)

from James Jacobs to All Participants:

GPO should meet with OMB, exec agency CIOs and web masters to brainstorm ways to get more exec info into the national collection

from James Jacobs to All Participants:

totally agree Aimee!

from Abby McDermott to All Participants:

Yes we can!

from Sinai Wood to All Participants:

yes

from Lawana Gladney to All Participants:

Yes

from Claudia Fitch to All Participants:

thumbs up!

from Mary Rowe to All Participants:

Sorry to be late

from James Jacobs to All Participants:

circular OMB A-130 needs to be updated to take into consideration the national collection

from Holly Chambers to Host, Presenter & Panelists:

I'm still seeing the slide on the 2018 act?

from shari laster to Kelly Seifert (privately):

We can't see the priority list yet?

from Hugh Truslow to All Participants:

I'm not sure I'm seeing the slide Cindy is describing

from Vicki Tate to All Participants:

Good point, James

from Mark Hamilton to All Participants:

Same here. I am still on the first slide

from Holly Chambers to All Participants:

Me too.

from Sinai Wood to All Participants:

I'm seeing the slides

from Fern Brody to Host, Presenter & Panelists:

where is the slide she is talkinga bout?

from Holly Chambers to All Participants:

There we go! thanks.

from Sinai Wood to All Participants:

yes

from Mary Rowe to All Participants:

I see that

from Teri Taylor to All Participants:

I don't see that slide

from James Jacobs to All Participants:

I don't see

from Laura Sare to Host (privately):

yes

from Chad Deets to All Participants:

Not seeing that

from David Isaak to All Participants:

I don't see that

from Celina McDonald to All Participants:

i don't see it.

from Fern Brody to Host, Presenter & Panelists:

im not

from Perveen Rustomfram to All Participants:

Not seeing

from Jackie Magagnosc to All Participants:

I don't see that

from Marija Gudauskas to All Participants:

I don't see it.

from Hugh Truslow to All Participants:

I see "FDLP Modernization Act of 2018"

from Vicki Tate to All Participants:

I see it

from Holly Chambers to All Participants:

I'm not, still of 1901.

from Mark Hamilton to All Participants:

still on FDLP Modernization

from shari laster to All Participants:

I wasn't seeing it until I minimized then resized

from Fern Brody to All Participants:

im not

from Jenny Presnell to All Participants:

not seeing

from Holly Mercer to All Participants:

just switched for me

from Louise Buckley to All Participants:

Not seeing it

from Claudia Fitch to All Participants:

I see it!

from Carol Spector to All Participants:

yes

from Bert Chapman to All Participants:

I see slide 13

from Kim Distel to Kelly Seifert (privately):

The slides are showing up well on time for me. Thanks!

from Lawana Gladney to All Participants:

I am seeing

from Aimee Quinn to All Participants:

I see it

from mary clark to All Participants:

I see them

from Ella Shurr to All Participants:

I also see the correct slide

from Celina McDonald to All Participants:

if i change between full screen and not, it refreshes.

from Jim Noel to All Participants:

Looks fine here.

from Patricia Kenly to All Participants:

I see it.

from Susan Garry to All Participants:

I can see the slide

from Gayle Berry to All Participants:

I see

from James Jacobs to All Participants:

I just jiggered the size of the slide box and it showed up

from Sinai Wood to All Participants:

Wonderful updates so far, thank you

from Mark Hamilton to All Participants:

Still on the same first slide.

from Chad Deets to All Participants:

Same as Celina/James - altering the size in some way forces it to keep up

from Scott Matheson to All Participants:

Changing the zoom on the viewer seems to catch mine up

from Teri Taylor to All Participants:

Still same slide

from shari laster to All Participants:

it's still not updating for me but it helps to resize the screen and then it catches up with where Cindy is at that time

from Fern Brody to All Participants:

yes, had to alter the window size. thanks

from Mark Hamilton to All Participants:

Yes, thank you. that worked!

from Kathryn Cleland-Sipfle to All Participants:

Can't see what you are talking about, I'm one slide after Kelly at this point

from Holly Chambers to All Participants:

Changing the size seems to work.

from Kelly Seifert to All Participants:

If all else fails, the slides are loaded to the Academy Training Repository here:
<https://www.fdlp.gov/proposed-legislative-changes-for-the-fdlp>

from James Jacobs to All Participants:

I like the "custody of" :-)

from Kelly Seifert to All Participants:

On the bottom of the page, click Presentation Slides

from James Jacobs to All Participants:

"custody of" should also be included for digital content

from Kelly Seifert to All Participants:

If you are looking at the slides on FDLP.gov, we are now on slide 13

from James Jacobs to All Participants:

that would then enable "digital deposit"

from James Jacobs to All Participants:

Need to make stronger wording for exec agencies as integral to the building of the national collection

from James Jacobs to All Participants:

as we all know, exec agencies are NOT going to do anything that's not specifically specified in legislation

from Jim Noel to All Participants:

Yes

from Sarah Dobransky to All Participants:

yes

from Yvonne Williams to All Participants:

yes.

from Mary Rowe to All Participants:

I am

from Mary Jo Heacock to Host & Presenter:

yes

from Claudia Fitch to All Participants:

yes

from Jesse Griffin to All Participants:

yep

from Aimee Quinn to All Participants:

yep!

from Mark Hamilton to All Participants:

yes

from Gayle Berry to All Participants:

yes

from Lawana Gladney to All Participants:

yes

from James Jacobs to All Participants:

yes but I still have to jiggle the size of that block to advance the slides

from Mark Hamilton to All Participants:

same here James

from Kelly Seifert to All Participants:

WebEx isn't being nice today. My apologies. We are reporting it to them.

from Mark Hamilton to All Participants:

Thank you Kelly!

from Laurie Hall to All Participants:

DLC comments received 1/14/2021

from Laurie Hall to All Participants:

GPO sent proposals to Hill on July 2020

from Laurie Hall to All Participants:

DLC comments were on the July 2020 proposals

from Kelly Seifert to All Participants:

new page: <https://www.fdlp.gov/about-fdlp/23-projects/4884-legislative-revisions-to-title-44-u-s-c-chapter-19-depository-library-program>

from Kelly Seifert to All Participants:

A link to the feedback form will be sent to all FDLP News & Events subscribers this afternoon.

from shari laster to All Participants:

Thanks, Cindy and Laurie! Can you speak to grant and gift authority, and why these were not included in GPO's proposal? Was this the same thinking as with the regulatory proposal?

from Bill Sudduth to All Participants:

Do the following sections go away: 1903, 1904, 1906, 1908, 1910, 1913-1916

from Kathryn Cleland-Sipfle to All Participants:

So "fugitive" was removed; was alternate language included to encourage bringing them in scope, or will it remain the province of proactive libraries to collect and digitize or otherwise provide access and preserve them?

from James Jacobs to All Participants:

what do you think cindy? :-)

from James Jacobs to All Participants:

not part of this legislative proposal, but if GPO would like, we could extract PDFs out of the end of term crawl for ingest into govinfo and cataloging (human and/or machine generated)

from Bill Sudduth to All Participants:

What is the intent or meaning of the following wording in section 1917 (b)(6) - "engage in activities that enhance access to and awareness of government public information" ?

from James Jacobs to All Participants:

that would greatly expand the exec agency content ingested into the natl collection

from Katherine Klosek to All Participants:

Thank you for this! Have you heard concerns that inserting GPO into the disbursement process would affect the authority of regional libraries in disbursement decisions?

from Aimee Quinn to All Participants:

Bill, I read that as being able to go to C-SPAN and work out an agreement with them to remind viewers that these hearing are available at their local FDLP.

from Aimee Quinn to All Participants:

Just an example.

from Bill Sudduth to All Participants:

Regarding section 1902 - what about publications or information products that have been "de-classified" by an agency?

from Katherine Klosek to All Participants:

Thank you!

Thank you!

from Bill Sudduth to All Participants:

I'll put all my stuff into the form afterwards.

from Yvonne Williams to All Participants:

Great presentatio! Thanks, GPO for addressinf many concerns of the FDLP community.

from Lawana Gladney to All Participants:

Thank you!

from Lisa Pritchard to All Participants:

Thank you for this overview!

from Aimee Quinn to All Participants:

Wonderful presentation Laurie & Cindy. Thank you!

from JoAnna McCulley to All Participants:

thank you!

from Mary Rowe to All Participants:

Will the slides be available to download?

from Andrea Stelljes to All Participants:

Thank upi!

from Sinai Wood to All Participants:

Thank you!!!

from Jen Kirk to All Participants:

Thanks to you all for your work on this!

from Andrea Stelljes to All Participants:

Thank you!

from Holly Chambers to All Participants:

Thanks so much.

from Ann Marshall to All Participants:

Thank you, this was really helpful, and great to see all the thought that has gone into this.

from Kelly Seifert to All Participants:

The slides and recording will be available here: <https://www.fdlp.gov/about-the-fdlp/fdlp-events-calendar/event/600-proposed-legislative-changes-for-the-fdlp>

from Mary Jo Heacock to Host, Presenter & Panelists:

Thank you!